Troop Committee Meeting Minutes
Troop 312
May 4, 2020
Meeting Via Zoom
Members in attendance: Mr. Heron, Troop Committee Chair; Mr. Shelton, Scoutmaster; Ms. Lyon, Treasurer; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster/Travel Agent; Mr. Clamp; Mr. Norris, Eagle Advisor; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. White; Mr. Blake; Mr. Martin; Mr. Powell; Christopher B., Senior Patrol Leader
The meeting was called to order at 7:00.
Ms. McGregor, April Meeting Minutes
Mr. McGregor made a motion to approve April meeting minutes. Mr. White seconded. Motion passed.
Mr. Shelton, Edisto Campout
· Edisto is not accepting scout troops because they can not properly social distance. We have the following options:
· Refund (preferred option)
· Let scout families use the sites, although access is limited
· Reschedule 
Mr. Clamp, Eagle Project Report
· Dale L. has completed his Eagle Project. He built a storage building for his school’s rugby team.
Christopher B., Senior Patrol Leader
· Scout meetings are being held on Zoom, and have attracted up to 32 people. Zoom allows break-out rooms, and there will be a virtual campout tomorrow night with games and cooking challenges. More patrol leaders are needed on the calls; Christopher will speak with them about expectations.
· Mr. Bebber suggested that patrol leaders contact their patrols and have an attendance contest.
· Chris’s project is going well. 805 mask strap extenders have been delivered to Lexington Medical Center. Fundraising goal was exceeded; $2000 was raised, with $1500 remaining.
Ms. Lyon, Treasurer’s Report
· Deposits can be made with the routing number. Parents are attempting to make Seabase and summer camp payments.
Mr. Shelton, Scoutmaster
· Camp Rainey Mountain has canceled the camps scheduled during the first two weeks of June. They will add another week at the end of July. They are trying to contact all groups to finalize their schedule.
· Four class periods per day instead of six
· Three meal sittings per day instead of two
· Mr. Blake will take Mr. Shelton’s place. Registration for classes will be in two weeks. As it stands now, we will be short on adults.
· We are scheduled for July 11-18. Can we still arrive early, as usual?
· All camp money is due by the second Tuesday in June. The price is $350.
· Mr. Clamp suggested just asking for the entire amount at once; if they need to make payments, they can.
·  If we have 20 boys, we will need four adults for the whole week. 
· Mr. Shelton will communicate with camp personnel tomorrow. He is not sure if they have their arms around implementing physical distancing.
Mr. Norris, Seabase, Eagle, and OA Advisor
· Seabase trips are canceled before June 14. We are scheduled to go from August 5 - 15. If Seabase cancels, everyone will get a full refund. Mr. Ostergaard cannot go. There is one open spot for anyone who wants to go (scout or adult).
· Collin S. has raised $1000 (compared to a goal of $350) for his Epworth project. He is looking for a workday, as Epworth is closed.
· Denis N. is not quite ready to present his project.
· Arthur B. does not want an Eagle celebration.
Mr. White, New Scots Coordinator
· Meeting tomorrow with the new scouts. Since they have Arrow of Light, they can just move over.
Mr. Martin, Fundraising
· Trying to get camp cards wrapped up. Mason and Spencer still have cards outstanding.
Mr. Law, Advancements
· Make sure to keep Mr. Law informed about advancements and badges.
Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities
	Date
	Event
	Coordinator

	May: Forestry

	May 15-17
	Edisto Beach State Park campout (canceled)
	

	May 19
	Court of Honor (canceled)
	

	June: Water Safety/Indian Lore

	June TBD
	Grubbie Campout
	

	June 19-21
	Shelton Farm ILST and troop campout
	Shelton

	July: Chess

	July 11-18
	CRM Summer Camp
	Fultz/Shelton

	July TBD
	Troop Elections
	Shelton

	August: Planning

	August 5-15
	Seabase High Adventure Sailing Trip
	Fultz

	August 21-23
	ILST Planning, Shelton Farm
	Shelton

	August 25
	Court of Honor
	Law/Lyon


Roundtable
Mr. White suggested that we have a back-up plan for CRM.
Mr. Law reported that the church is allowing no outside group activities until further notice. All group activities are limited to three people. We may be able to combine May’s COH with August’s.
Mr. Bebber asked if he should try to arrange anything for September. Mr. Shelton suggested trying to book something for August.
Mr. Norris mentioned that elections are usually in August and February. Schedule will be determined.
Mr. Blake is having surgery next Tuesday. There will be a Zoom meeting to plan the OA Spring Fellowship.
Mr. McGregor informed us that the National Park reservations open next month. He will try to get ideas over the next two weeks and have a virtual vote at the end of the month. The trip is in Summer, 2021. Committee members asked that there be a limit on the number of boys attending so we will have representation at summer camp.
Meeting adjourned 8:13
Next meeting, June 1, 2020
Submitted by Angela McGregor
